

Missionaries Serving in South Africa since 2006

Personal Details

Phone: 706-934-5182 Email: Kevin - khsouthafrica@gmail.com Corli: corli.hall@gmail.com

Birthdays:

Corli: 5/15 Clark: 6/8 Hudson: 11/4 Lana: 12/6 Kevin: 3/17

Sending Church

Whitfield Baptist Church Pastor Wayne Cofield Phone: 706-278-6776

Support Address:

MWBM

ATTN: Kevin Hall P.O. Box 519

Braselton, GA 30517 Phone: 706-654-2818



Dear Friends and Family,

God has been so good to our family! Though our furlough has had lots of cancellations we have had new opportunities open up! The doors of many churches seem to be opening back up and meetings are beginning to add up.

Just this past week we had the opportunity to be in Kingsport, TN at Temple Baptist Church. Pastor Scott Young asked me to preach his Faith Promise Missions Conference. We had a wonderful time of fellowship, preaching and ministering to this church. They were a huge blessing to our family as well. We got to stay at a Youth camp so our kids had a blast climbing rock walls, zip-lining and playing in the game room. Pray for this church as they are seeking to raise their Faith Promise and support more missionaries. Their goal is \$40,000.

We got to visit an old friend at Pleasant Grove Baptist Church in Trenton, GA. Some crucial decisions in my life were made at the Sand Mountain Bible camp that is lead by Pastor Philip Trask, who also pastors Pleasant Grove Baptist Church. He has a wonderful family that has gone through so much stemming from a horrific car wreck a few years back. They would definitely appreciate your prayers for continual healing and help for he and his wife's body specifically. We look forward to the possibility of partnering with them to further the gospel!

Recently, Clark, our oldest son, was able to go to Vision Impact Weekend, at Vision Baptist—Church. It made a huge impact in his life. Corli and I have been burdened to help him make some good friendships in the USA as he will be turning 18 at the end of this coming term on the field. Well, this event really helped answer that prayer. Listen to what he had to say about it to Corli. He said it went "Great, I really enjoyed this past week. The videos and messages we heard brought me to tears



on two occasions. I had already surrendered to missions a year ago, but this event really put it into perspective. I was able to meet so many awesome people, get a better understanding of the Training Center. I've made friends I think I will be able to count on the rest of my life. What I really enjoyed though, was being able to surround myself with people who shared the same passion, Jesus Christ." You should consider this event for your young people next year.

Pastor Stefan and other leaders at Grace Baptist Church in South Africa have been giving me updates about difficulties and blessings in the church. I have to say it is amazing what God is doing in the midst of a pandemic through these faithful servants. The difficulties they face are growing pains. But on top of that they have about 10 people, including the children, about to join the church! They are improving the outreach of the church, growing in their spiritual gifts, and doing a great job of propagating the gospel even in these difficult times. Continue to lift up these



pastors and leaders in prayer. (Here are some names - Sipho, Lubabalo, Stefan, Mvume, Khona, Likhaya, Mxolisi, Buks, Amine, Damien).

We do still have openings in our schedule. We love visiting and reporting into our supporting churches but we also really need to get into some potentially new supporting churches. If you could refer us or be of help in getting into a church that might want to partner with us that would be fantastic. Give me a call at 706-935-5182 or email me at khsouthafrica@gmail.com.

Doing Our Reasonable Service,

Kevin, Corli, Clark, Hudson, and Lana Hall